Item 3

FEATHER RIVER AIR QUALITY MANAGEMENT DISTRICT

MEMORANDUM
12/2/2024
TO: FRAQMD BOARD OF DIRECTORS
FROM: Christopher D. Brown, AICP, APCO

SUBJECT:  Approve the extension of the completion deadline for VF23-09 Blue Sky Grant to the City
of Yuba City to complete the Market Street Traffic Calming and Safety Improvements
Project and authorize the APCO to execute related documents.

RECOMMENDATION:

Approve the extension of the completion deadline for VF23-09 Blue Sky Grant to the City of Yuba City
to complete the Market Street Traffic Calming and Safety Improvements Project and authorize the
APCO to execute related documents.

ALTERNATIVE:

Not approve or approve an alternative timeline for the extension.

BACKGROUND:

The Board of Directors approved project VF23-09 at the December 4, 2023, meeting. The project
proposed an installation of crosswalk bulb-outs at Bird Street and Market Street to improve pedestrian
crossing safety near the Sutter Buttes Little League Field. The project would reimburse the city for a
portion of the construction, construction management, and construction contingency costs. The project
was awarded $41,000.00 and the date to complete the work was December 31, 2024.

DISCUSSIONS:

The City of Yuba City requested a twelve-month extension to complete the project.

FISCAL IMPACT:

No fiscal impact as the funding has already been allocated.

LIST OF ATTACHMENTS

Attachment 1: Letter requesting extension, November 7th, 2024, Benjamin Moody, Public Works and
Development Director, City of Yuba City.
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November 7, 2024

Peter Angelonides, Air Quality Planner |
Feather River Air Quality Management District
541 Washington Avenue

Yuba City, CA 95991

RE: Extension Request — FRAQMD Blue Sky Grant Agreement No. VF23-09

Dear Mr. Angelonides:

The City is requesting a one-year time extension for Blue Sky Grant Agreement No. VF23-09. Currently,
the project is under design and is slated to be bid-ready for Winter 2024. To work through our design to
address roadway utility conflicts, coordinate specific equipment, meet public contract code requirements,
and coordinate construction in consideration of winter months, the City respectfully requests a time
extension to deliver the project. We believe this is a great project for the community and the City is
committed to delivering the project.

We appreciate your understanding and support in this matter. Please let us know if there is any additional
information required for consideration of this request.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me at (530) 822-4783.

Sincerely, — —

/ » S \

Benjamin K. Moody
Public Works and Development Services Director

1201 Civic Center Boulevard e Yuba City, California 95993 e YubaCity.net
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